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CATTHORPE PROGRESS
Welford Action Group recently organised a meeting of interested 

parties to discuss the progress of the major roadworks at the M1 
Junction 19. The meeting was hosted by Skanska, the main contractors, 
at their site offices adjacent to the works and included a tour of the site. 
The meeting was attended by representatives of the local communities, 
Skanska, the Highways Authority, Northamptonshire County Council 
and was chaired by Chris Heaton-Harris, the MP for Daventry. 
The meeting heard that the works, which commenced in January, were slightly ahead of 
schedule, mainly due to the favourable weather conditions earlier in the year. Construction 
work was progressing well, with little disruption to motorway or A14 traffic. Obviously the 
volume of traffic using the junction and the lack of suitable alternative routes, meant that 
closures needed to be kept to a minimum and temporary slip-roads have been laid to by-pass 
the main sites in order that work could be carried out without closing the carriageways. 
The next major challenge will be in January 2015 when it will be necessary to close the A14 
to complete the free-flow connection with the M6. Although the closures and alternative 
routes will be well-publicised in advance, concerns were raised that redirected traffic 
would be displaced onto the A5199 and A4304. To help offset this Skanska proposed a 
full off-peak closure from Friday evening to Sunday morning, which was likely to be less 
disruptive than a series of shorter closures over a longer period.  
Queries were raised about the ‘No Access to A14 at Welford’ signs, which have been 
littering the verges along the A4304 for most of this year, when we all know that there is 
access. Apparently these are related to the works at Catthorpe and were installed to deter 
traffic from using A14 junction 1, although nobody seemed to appreciate the signifcance 
of them only facing easterly flowing traffic. They disappeared for a while not so much 
because we made a fuss but because the signing company felt that if they stayed in place 
for too long drivers would notice that the junction wasn’t actually closed!
The scale of the operation, which is costing in the region of £190m, was evident on the 
tour of the works, where construction was being carried out on numerous sites within and 
around the junction. Co-ordinating this around a traffic flow of up to 10,000 vehicles an 
hour through the junction must rank this project as one of the most complex ever undertaken 
on our roads system and the feeling of the meeting was that by good project management, 
disruption away from the site had so far been minimal.

CONKING OUT...

The Conker and Welly Wanging Championship organisers would like to thank the 
numerous volunteers (both press-ganged and otherwise) who helped in so many ways 

to achieve a successful Sixth Annual Festival. 
Again, Bosworth was blessed with a pleasant sunny day sandwiched between two very 
miserable and windy days and this helped us towards our largest turnout and highest 
takings so far. We raised approximately £1500 which has enabled us to send donations of 
£500 to both The Alzheimer’s Society and The Rainbows Children’s Hospice, in addition 
to supporting a number of worthy causes within the village.
Conker Competition winners:
	 Team: Buttered Chicken  
	 Men: Ian Hamilton  
	 Ladies: Chris Fernandez
	 Child 9 - 10yrs.: Harry Nicholson  
	 Child 6 - 8yrs.: Rowan Cochrane
Milking the Cow: 
	 Child: Daisy Henderson 
	 Adult: Jo Horton
Special thanks are due to Dennis Dorman for making all the trophies for both conkers and 
welly wanging and to Stuart Bingham for supplying the safety fencing...

We couldn’t resist using this photograph to 
introduce readers to our new proof-reader, 
Florence Begley.  

Welly Wanging winners: 
	 Men: Marc Rowley
	 Ladies: Sam Bell 
	 Child 11 - 15yrs.: Georgina Fisher 
	 Child 10 - 16yrs.: Seb Fernandez 
	 Child 5yrs. & under: Josh Harris
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WATCH WORD
THE NEIGHBOURHOOD WATCH SCHEME WITHIN HUSBANDS BOSWORTH

SID REPORT
Readings from the Speed Indicator Device

WELFORD ROAD (exit)
Period: 24.09.14 - 01.10.14   
Vehicle movements: 8412
Average movements per day: 1201
Average speed: 37.91mph 
Highest recorded speed: 74mph
WELFORD ROAD (exit)
Period: 01.10.14 - 08.10.14 
Vehicle movements: 8466
Average movements per day: 1209  
Average speed: 37.75mph 
Highest recorded speed: 72mph
KILWORTH ROAD (exit)
Period: 08.10.14 - 15.10.14
Vehicle movements: 12293
Average movements per day: 1756  
Average speed: 36.16mph 
Highest recorded speed: 68mph
KILWORTH ROAD (exit) 
Period: 15.10.14 - 22.10.14 
Vehicle movements: 11673
Average movements per day: 1668   
Average speed: 35.98mph
Highest recorded speed: 80mph

POLICE FILE
IF YOU HAVE INFORMATION ON ANY 
CRIMINAL ACTIVITY CALL MARKET 
HARBOROUGH POLICE  on 101
Neighbourhood Watch Co-ordinator
Marion Lewis 0116 2483871
marion.lewis@leicestershire.pnn.police.uk
NW Community Scheme No. 2123 
Local Beat Team
Sgt. 4413 Jill Mellor 
PC 1291 David Sharpe
PC 3003 Jag Sangha 
PCSO  6569 Peter Willson
PCSO 6636 Ray Wells
WPCSO 6008 Laura Bolton   
Voicemail Service 0116 2485675
Rural & Countryside Liaison Officer 
PC 1448 Sam Bennett
CRIMESTOPPERS
FREEPHONE 0800 555111

  BEGLEY’S WINDOWS & CONSERVATORIES

  Windows & Doors
	 Conservatories & Porches
		   General Joinery

		  Tel: 01858 880569
			   0116 2478755

Established 50 years

 

Market Harborough Police have 
warned of a spate of vehicle thefts 
involving BMWs locally in recent weeks.
 Lutterworth Police are linking three 
recent house burglaries in Broughton 
Astley in which jewellery and other 
valuables were taken. In all of these 
incidents the homes were targeted 
during the daytime when the occupants 
were at work, which suggests that the 
criminals had been keeping a watch on 
the properties beforehand. If you see any 
suspicious or out-of-the-ordinary activity 
in residential areas during the day time 
call the police immediately on 999.   

From Linda Flecknell, Royal British Legion Area Manager for the East Midlands 
Changes recently undertaken nationally by the Royal British Legion aim to make its welfare services more accessible to 
Service and ex-Service personnel and their families. As part of the scheme locally, the Market Harborough branch will 
now be offering an out-reach service at Harborough District Council’s Symington Building from 2.00pm to 4.30pm on 
the second and fourth Monday of each month. Dedicated support workers will be on hand to offer help and advice and 
individual appointments can also be made for consultation with a RBL Case Officer.
As the nation’s leading Armed Forces charity, the Legion spends £1.6 million a week, or £84 million a year on vital welfare 
work, providing social, emotional and financial care and support to serving and ex-Service people and their families. 
Linda Flecknell, The Royal British Legion Area Manager for the East Midlands said: ‘The profile and needs of our 
beneficiaries are changing and access points such as this, together with our website and national helpline number, make 
it easier than ever before to contact the Legion to ask for help’.
For more information about the Royal British Legion and the services it provides pop-in to the outreach sessions in The 
Symington Building, call our Contact Centre on Tel: 0808 802 8080 or go to the website http://www.britishlegion.org.uk 

Local policing message from PCSO 6636 Ray Wells
Unfortunately house burglaries have become a feature of the area crime figures for the 
last few months. Some burglaries are occurring during the day while the occupants are 
out and Police have increased patrols to deter this. Keep your doors and windows secure 
at all times even when at home. 
You can help to secure your home from burglary by restricting access to the rear of your 
property, as this is by far the most common way for a burglar to enter a house during the 
daytime. Consider using window shock alarms on large windows and patio doors. If you 
have an intruder alarm don’t forget to set it, as an alarm is a proven deterrent. Intruders 
won’t normally hang about to search your house once the alarm goes off even if they have 
broken in. 
Lastly, be aware of people acting suspiciously near your home and report incidents 
immediately by dialling 101. 
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BOSWORTH IN FOCUS
A ROUND-UP OF LOCAL NEWS 

 Leicestershire Police have recently 
been focusing on the Fatal 4 Campaign, 
which aims to highlight the four main 
causes of injury motor accidents - drink; 
speed; using a mobile phone and driving 
whilst not wearing a seatbelt. 
A total of 173 drivers were issued with 
on-the-spot £100 fixed penalty fines 
in a series of one day operations in the 
county’s market towns including Market 
Harborough.          

LOCAL NEWS IN BRIEF

VILLAGE HALL BOOKINGS
Mick Bromley 07442 954729

husbandsbosworthvh@gmail.com
www.husbandsbosworthvillagehall.co.uk
CHURCH HALL BOOKINGS

Janice Staples 880668
Bob Hutchings 880131

SPORTS PAVILION ENQUIRIES
Audrey Marlow 880316 

WEATHER LOG
SEPTEMBER 2014 	 [2013]

Rain: 6.25mm (0.1”) 	 [29mm]

Wettest day: 3mm (0.25”) [11mm]

Highest temp: 24.5oC 	  [30oC]

Lowest Temp: 3oC 	 [4oC]

C Begley Building Ltd 
Local, third generation 

house-builder 
Complete interior and exterior building projects 

New-build or maintenance work 
Hard landscaping, driveways 

& garden structures 
Listed Property restoration & conservation 

NHBC Registered 
01604 743065 or 07748 184659 

chrisbegley123@aol.com

NORTH KILWORTH WHARF
BOAT SERVICES

Station Road, North Kilworth
Lutterworth LE17 6JB

Stockists of Calorgas, household fuels 
& red diesel Local delivery

Dayboat hire
Harry & Rachael
Tel: 01858 881723

WELFORD ART EXHIBITION
Welford Watercolourists are holding their 
Annual Exhibition and Sale of Original 
Paintings and Cards on Saturday and Sunday 
November 1st and 2nd in Welford Village 
Hall, West Street. 
The exhibition is open from 10.00am to 
4.00pm each day, with free admission 
(disability access).  There will be homemade 
refreshments for sale throughout the 
weekend. This year the favoured charity 
for proceeds from the exhibition will be 
Breakthrough Breast Cancer. 

JUST WOOD LEICESTERSHIRE
Just Wood Leicestershire is a Community 
Interest Company established to re-cycle and up-
cycle waste wood from the construction industry. 
Based in Leicester, the company supports 
the local community by providing work 
placements and volunteering opportunities 
in a variety of roles. Volunteers collect the 
wood, practice woodworking skills and, 
working alongside qualified volunteer 
joiners, make interesting garden furniture 
and crafts for the home and offer a specialist 
service for bespoke pieces, including 
design work. Offcuts and waste are sold 
for firewood in convenient packs. The 
company also sells re-usable reclaimed 
timber, planking, panelling and boarding to 
the public from their yard. 
Go to the website at:
www.justwoodleicestershire.org.uk for 
more information. 

VILLAGE HALL NEWS
Contact details for Village Hall bookings 
have changed. Mick Bromley will now be in 
charge of bookings and can be contacted on 
07442 954729 or via husbandsbosworthvh@
gmail.com.
Prospective hirers of the hall are asked to 
check the calendar on the website at www.
husbandsbosworthvillagehall.co.uk first 
for availability for their event and then 
contact Mick via email or phone to request 
a booking form.
Would you like to help? The Village Hall 
committee are seeking new members and 
are inviting villagers to come to their next 
meeting on Tuesday, November 11th  at 
7.45pm to hear what being a member of the 
Village Hall team involves. Refreshments 
will be provided.

************** 
As a result of the recent improvements to 
the Village Hall users should note that they 
no longer need to switch the electricity off at 
the main switch when leaving the premises.
The heaters are now controlled by a timer, 
with a view to improving the overall heating 
through the winter.
Please let us know if you experience any 
problems with the heating.

SULBY GARDENS
The final National Gardens Scheme open 
day at Sulby Gardens for 2014 will be on 
on Thursday November 13th from 1.00pm 
to 4.00pm. 
In late autumn the trees, fruit and shrubs 
in the former Victorian kitchen gardens 
and orchard for Sulby Hall will be a riot 
of colour. Homemade teas will again be 
available, alongside various Sulby Gardens 
2014 bottled apple juices, produced from 
tree ripened, hand picked apples. 
Entry £4 a head, children free.  Stout 
footwear is recommended.
Sulby Gardens Sulby Northants NN6 6EZ

WASTE SITE WINTER OPENING
Leicestershire County Council have revised 
their waste site winter opening times.
Local  sites are: 
Lutterworth: 
Monday, Thursday, Friday, Saturday, 
Sunday
Market Harborough: 
Monday, Tuesday, Wednesday, Saturday, 
Sunday
Kibworth: 
Monday, Thursday, Friday, Saturday, 
Sunday
All sites will be open from 9.00am to 
4.00pm on all days. 
		  www.leics.gov.uk/waste
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BYGONE BOSWORTH
Images from the Historical Society’s Archive Collection

SCHOOL REPORT
HUSBANDS BOSWORTH C. of E. PRIMARY SCHOOL Head Teacher Louisa Morris

ACTIVITY GROUPS 2014
All Saints Parochial Church Council
Contact: 		  Brian Smith 880225
Baby-Sitting Circle
Contact: 		  Claire Scott 880295
Badminton Club
Contact: 		  Ralph Horton 880526
Beaver Scout Troop
Contact: 		  Stuart Dainton 881431
Bosworth Tots
Contact:            bosworthtots@hotmail.co.uk
Brownie Guides
Contact: 		  Bonny Kettell 880944 
Conservative Association
Contact: 		  Robert Maxwell 880361
Craft Group
Contact: 		  Gail Wilmot  880413  
Historical Society
Contact:	            	 Melvyn Forman 880281
Husbands Bosworth Rainbows Group
Contact: 		  Wendy Cochrane 880076
1st Kilworth Scouts/Beaver unit
Contact:  		  Stuart Dainton 881431
Lutterworth African Drumming Group 
Contact: 		  Ralph Horton 880526  
Playing Field Committee
Contact: 		  Jennifer Rogers 880401
Royal British Legion
Contact: 		  Robert Maxwell 880361
Tennis Club
Contact:	  	 Jennifer Rogers 880401
Tower Bell Ringers
Contact: 		  Geoff Armitage 880066
Workers Education Association
Contact: 		  Sally Sherratt 571064

Open for Lunch & Evening service
Serving contemporary British cuisine in a modern 

and relaxed environment
Bespoke balcony with panoramic views

Open Wednesday – Saturday 
12:00noon–2:30pm & 6:30pm–9:15pm 

Sunday 12:00noon – 2:30pm
(t):  01858 575 555   (e):  reservations@theatticrestaurant.co.uk  

(w):  www.theatticrestaurant.co.uk 
South Kilworth Road, North Kilworth, LE17 6HJ

DIANE E. HALL
Beauty Therapist

CIBTAC ITEC CIDESCO 
qualified

***New moisturising and 
rejuvenating hand treatment***

Full range of luxury treatments 
available

Gift Vouchers & Special Offers
Husbands Bosworth Salon

 
Tel: 01858 880567 
or 07732 571714

Serving freshly cooked food throughout the week, prepared 
using locally sourced produce 

Food Served

Families welcome
Outdoor seating & free use of golf clubs for use on the Driving Range

(t):  01858 575 082   (e):  admin@kilworthsprings.co.uk  
(w):  www.kilworthsprings.co.uk 

South Kilworth Road, North Kilworth, LE17 6HJ

Sunday – Tuesday 
8:30am – 5:00pm 

Wednesday – Saturday 
8:30am – 9:00pm 

At this time of remembrance, and especially as we remember the start of the bloodiest 
conflict the world has ever known, we have pulled out a poignant picture from the Archive 
Collection, which shows a tangible link between that war and Husbands Bosworth. 
The picture was taken in 1919 and shows the ‘thankful men’ of Husbands Bosworth 
- those who returned home from the horrors of The Great War. A committee had been 
formed to organise a welcoming return for those who had fought. A public subscription 
Welcome Home Fund was set up to show the village’s gratitude and to ease the financial 
burden of those returning to Lloyd George’s ‘land fit for heroes’. The return, however, 
was quite different, with food shortages, rampant unemployment and escalating costs 
the reality as the nation pulled itself up off its knees. 
We can count 50 men in this photograph, taken under the gay bunting and flags in the 
school playground. Tragically, fourteen village men didn’t return and are now little more 
than memories on the village War Memorial. 

FOBS NEWS
Firstly a big ‘thank you’ to everyone who put out an Ecokids clothes recycling bag. We 
raised £155.
VIVA LAS VEGAS NIGHT 
Saturday, December 13th - 8.00pm till late Husbands Bosworth Village Hall
Come and join us for a glamorous fundraising night. Try your hand at Black Jack or have 
a spin with Roulette. 
There will also be an Auction and a Raffle - prizes include a 5 day stay in a cottage in 
Scotland, meal out for two including taxi and babysitting service, music and singing lessons 
to name a few.
Ticket Price: £20 per person, to include a glass of bubbly and canapés and fun money for 
the casino. Tickets will be on sale from November 3rd.
POTTERY PAINTING FOR CHILDREN
Saturday, November 15th - 2.00pm - 4.00pm Husbands Bosworth Village Hall
Paint and Glaze have a range of pottery shapes to paint or can help with hand and foot 
prints. Finished pottery items will be returned for collection the following week at the 
school. Prices start at £4.50. Payment by cash or cheque.
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ACTIVITY GROUPSTRADE DIRECTORY 2014
Armourgeddon Tank Paintballing Centre 
Military vehicles, paintball & outdoor activities
Contact: 		  Tracey 01858 880239
Croft Farm Bed & Breakfast
AA 4**** accommodation
Contact: 		  Jane Smith 880679
Lewington Heating 
Boiler service & repair 
Contact: 		  01858 433333 
Mike Price Heating Engineer 
Oil-fired boiler servicing & repair 
Contact: 		  Mike Price 880902
Paul Bolton School of Motoring
Expert driving instruction
Contact: 		  Paul Bolton 880115
Rob Dargue Carpentry & Building
General carpentry & woodwork
Contact: 		  07834 872205 or 880615 
Totally Trees Ltd. 
Tree surgery and stump grinding  
Contact: 	        Jacqui Mitchell 01455 554182
Wharf House Kennels
Kennel and cattery services
Contact: 		  Kim McGuigan 880905 
Woodpecker Tree Surgery 
All aspects of tree surgery undertaken 
Contact: 		  Chris Wright 880183 

HISTORICAL SOCIETY
The next meeting of Husbands Bosworth 
Historical Society will be on Wednesday, 
November 5th when Rosalind Willatts, 
former Conservation Officer for Harborough 
District Council will give an illustrated talk 
about the restoration of Nevill Holt Hall by 
Carphone Warehouse boss, David Ross. 
Nevill Holt was built as a hunting lodge for 
the Bishops of Ely in the 13th century before 
becoming the home of the Nevill family. The 
estate was bought by the Cunard shipping 
family in 1876 and when it was sold in 
1919 it opened as a preparatory school for 
Uppingham School.
In 2000 David Ross bought the Hall and 
embarked on the loving restoration to 
convert it back to a family home.
The meeting opens at 7.30pm and visitors 
are welcome. A door charge of £2.50 is 
requested from non-members.
For more information please call Melvyn 
on 880281. 

VILLAGE LUNCH
The next Village Lunch will be on 
Wednesday, November 26th at Kilworth 
Springs Golf Club. Diners are asked to meet 
in the bar at 12.30pm. 
If you are new to the area, living alone or 
retired why not come along to the Village 
Lunch and meet new friends in a warm 
and relaxing atmosphere? The cost of an 
excellent two-course meal, including coffee 
and mints is only £7.50. 
Call Janice on 880668 to book a place or for 
further enquiries. 

CRAFT GROUP
The group is hosting a Christmas Craft Fair 
in the Village Hall on Sunday, November 
16th from 10.30am to 4.00pm. A wide variety 
of handmade crafts will be on sale, so come 
and do your Christmas shopping! There will 
also be a mouth-watering selection of festive 
homemade refreshments available from the 
servery all day. Entry is free
Proceeds from the event this year will go to 
Macmillan Cancer Support

**************
The Craft Group meets at 7.30pm on the 
second Wednesday of each month in the 
Committee Room of the Village Hall. 
If you have a pastime or hobby that is 
reasonably portable and would like the 
opportunity to get away from the distractions 
of homelife for a couple of hours a month 
with like-minded ‘crafty’ folk give Gail a call 
on 880413. A small fee for each session to 
cover hall and refeshment costs is requested.

BOSWORTH TOTS 
Bosworth Tots is a stay-and-play session 
for tots (from birth to pre-school) and their 
parents, grandparents, carers and child 
minders.
The group meets on Thursday mornings 
from 9.45am to 11.45am (term time only) at 
Husbands Bosworth Village Hall. The cost 
is £2 for one child and then 50p for every 
additional child after that. For more details 
email: bosworthtots@hotmail.co.uk

BUILDING
ROOFING
PLASTERING

EXTENSIONS - ALTERATIONS - NEW BUILD 
For advice or a free quotation please contact James on:

01858 881794 
 07795 810607

james@johnsonbuilding.co.uk

‘JJ’s Kiddycare’
* Full Day Care (0-4yrs)
* Government funded Pre-school sessions for 3 & 4 year olds 
* Breakfast & After School clubs
* Holiday Clubs during all Northants & Leicestershire 
school breaks 
* Open 51 weeks per year
All situated at a lovely rural farm location
Hemploe Road, Near Welford, Northants  
Tel no. 01858 575642 email. jjskiddycare@hotmail.co.uk

Honeypot is a warm, friendly and 
welcoming environment for children aged 

18 months to 10 years. We will help to 
promote your child’s development and 

learning in a fun and exciting way. 

Please contact Denise on 07504446042 
or 01858 881143 to arrange a visit, or just 
pop in at All Saints Church Hall, Honeypot 

Lane, Husbands Bosworth LE17 6LY

***NOW ENROLLING FOR AUTUMN TERM***

Large indoor & outdoor facilities
Before & After School Clubs

Fully Qualified staffEYFS based learning

Free funding

HONEYPOT PRE-SCHOOL & CLUBS

CAUSEWAY COFFEE MORNING
The next Causeway Coffee Morning will be 
on Friday, November 14th in the Church Hall 
from 10.00am to 11.30am. 
Causeway Coffee mornings are held every 
month in the Church Hall and are funded by 
income from a number of village charitable 
funds and investments dating back to the 
17th century. The coffee mornings are open 
to elderly and retired villagers, especially 
those living alone. 
For the December 12th meeting we will be 
going out for a festive luncheon. To book 
a place call Heather on 880165.    

BOSWORTH WORK-OUT 
Pilates has now resumed! Friday nights in 
the Village Hall 7.00pm to 8.00pm. Classes 
are open to all ages and abilities - ladies 
and gentlemen! Mats provided. Fully 
qualified instructor. 
Call Pat on 07939 226115 or e-mail: 
pmackereth@aol.com for details.
WELCOME...
An especially warm welcome to Heather and 
Laura  O’ Connor who have just moved into 
Fernie Court. 
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PARISH COUNCIL NEWS LOCAL OFFICERS
Husbands Bosworth Parish Council:
Councillors  	
William Fletcher 	 880910 (Chairman)
Melvyn Forman 	 880281
Heather O’Connor 	880165
Susan Fisher 	 880026
Stuart Brain 	 881615
Patricia Hobson 	 880070
		
Parish Clerk  	
Jackie Fletcher,
13 School Lane, 
H.B. LE17 6JU 				  
		  Tel: 880910
E-mail: jackiehbpc@btinternet.com

District Councillor
Lesley Bowles
Email: l.bowles@harborough.gov.uk

County Councillor
Graham Hart
Lilac Cottage
Willoughby Waterleys
Leicester LE8 6UF
		  Tel: 01162 478600
E-mail: graham.hart@leics.gov.uk

The UK’s only Tank Paintball Battle Venue
Tank Drive Experiences * Dads & Lads Experiences 

Military Vehicle Driving *Military Vehicle Driving *Children’s 
Military Vehicle Party * Woodland Paintball *Archery Air Rifle 

Shooting
Suitable for individuals, Family Fun, Corporate Events 

Stag/Hen Parties
**Gift Vouchers Available !**

www.armourgeddon.co.uk Tel: 01858 880239 
Bookings by Appointment Only

WOODPECKER 
TREE SURGERY

All aspects of tree-work undertaken from disman-
tling large roadside trees to pruning and reshaping 

small garden trees. 
We also offer a stump grinding service.

Professionally qualified and insured.
For free quotation and advice call

Chris on: 01858 880818
www.woodpeckertrees.com

Report of the Parish Council Meeting held on Tuesday, October 7th 2014.
Four Council members and 6 members of the public were present.
Visitors’ Questions
A member of the CS17 group opposing the solar park development at Theddingworth updated the 
meeting on the situation regarding the proposal. Harborough planners had asked for further information 
from the developers, especially the visual impact which they felt had not been addressed adequately. 
Additional information relating to the archaeological and landscape assessments was also requested. 
A group of residents attended the meeting to discuss the impact of the Pebble Hall electricity 
generating scheme. The Chairman understood that both elements of the scheme had now been 
passed by Daventry Council despite the fact that the renewable energy generation scheme to produce 
electricity from waste wood was recommended for refusal by the planning officers. 
Minutes of the previous meeting were circulated and agreed   
Matters Arising from the Minutes
Clerk informed Council that she had been assured that the Dag Lane to Mowsley bridle track 
footpath was scheduled to be resurfaced. No further response had been received regarding the re-
instatement of the footway between the Station Road turn and Sibbertoft Road turn on Welford Road 
where the footway was non-existent.
No response had been received regarding the overgrown roadside hedge to the Knights Close 
development.
Clerk agreed to ask for an extension to the December 2014 deadline for completion of 
restoration works to the village War Memorial to enable the work to be carried out in the spring. 
Grant funding had been received towards the cost of the work. 
Cemetery
Council agreed to work around the margins of the cemetery and on scrub clearance behind the 
tennis courts on the Playing Field to be carried out by the The Conservation Volunteers.    
Playing Field & Play Area
Council heard that it was hoped that cricket would return to the Playing Field next spring possibly 
with junior coaching and the possibility of junior rugby coaching was also discussed. Council reiterated its support.
Queries raised by our insurers relating to some elements of the pavilion insurance would need to be brought before the Pavilion Committee as soon as 
possible. RoSPA high-lighted work that had now been carried out on the play equipment and essential repairs to the skateboard equipment had been done. 
A new seat had been installed in the Play Area.       
Accounts
Accounts were presented and agreed
Allotments
No outstanding issues were raised.
Rural Broadband
Mrs. Hobson updated the meeting on the current situation regarding the upgrading to high-speed fibre optic Broadband. Summer 2015 was still being 
quoted by BT for the upgrade to be completed in Bosworth although Council took heart in the fact that the wayleave payment for the proposed cabinets 
on The Green had been received. 
It was noted that Superfast Broadband was apparently now available in Lubenham. 
Any Other Business
Clerk was asked to bring to the attention of Highways the generally poor and overgrown condition of the footways on the approach roads to the village 
and ask if there was a schedule of clearing.  The Chairman informed the meeting that he had arranged to store the parish mower in the pavilion garage 
and would be returning it and the parish strimmer to supplier for servicing.
It was noted that the ‘No Access to A14’ signs had reappeared. 
Following queries raised by a villager regarding access and mooring facilities for canal users. Clerk was asked to contact Canal & River Trust to 
ask if any improvements were scheduled. The possibility of providing a notice board on the canalside to promote village facilities was also discussed. 
Concerns had been raised by bus users about buses running late following the recent changes to the timetable, which often left travellers with little 
time in town or meant that they had to catch a later bus back. It was noted that the 10.27 bus was up to 45 minutes late and was invariably overcrowded, 
often with passengers standing. Clerk was asked to contact Leicestershire County Council transport department and alert them to the problems on the 
Route 58 service.     
The next meeting of the Parish Council will be on Tuesday, November 4th at 7.45pm in the Committee Room of the Village Hall. 



METHODIST CHURCH 
Coffee Morning

The next Methodist Church Coffee 
Morning will take place on Wednesday, 
November 19 th from 10.00am to 
12.00pm at the home of John and 
Margaret Scurrah, 25 High Street, 
Husbands Bosworth.
Our Coffee Mornings are open to 
anyone - come along, catch up with 
friends, meet new friends, relax with 
coffee and cake.

*******
We now have a vacuum cleaner for 
the chapel and would like to thank 
everyone who offered one in response 
to the advert in last month’s Bugle.
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CHURCH NEWS
All Saints Parish Church, Methodist Chapel & St. Mary’s Roman Catholic Church

Methodist Church

Hexagon Benefice 

CHURCH SERVICES 

Services every Sunday 8.30am.

Contact:
Robert Constable-Maxwell  880361
Father Owen O’Neil 462359

Contacts: 
Rev. Brian Kennard 462889
Senior Church Steward:
Mr. A Lloyd Jones 880343

2 	 House Meeting at 12 Butt Lane  	
		  No church service
9 	 Rev Brian Kennard, (Com)
16	 Mr Stephen Pointer
23	 Mr Gordon Herbert
30	 Mr Michael Mays

Services every Sunday 6.30pm.

Churchwardens:
	 Brian Smith 	 880225
	 Diana Jones 	 880741
Priest in Charge:
	 Liz Bickley 	 880351

2 	 9.30am Family Service Shearsby 	
	 with Mowsley
	 11.00am Communion Thed.
	 11.00am Family Service B’thorpe
	 4.00pm Memorial Service HB
	 6.00pm Communion Arnesby

9 	 10.45am REMEMBRANCE at 	
	 Husbands Bosworth
	 10.45am Rembrance at Arnesby 	
	 Baptist Church
	 4.00pm Family Service B’thorpe
	 6.00pm Evensong Mowsley

16 	 10.30am Benefice Service Mowsley

23	 9.30am Family Service Shearsby
	 11.00am Communion Arnesby
	 5.00pm  Holy Communion HB

30	 10.30am Benefice Service Arnesby
	 5.00pm Advent Service HB

Short Communion every Wed. 9.15am HB

St Mary’s Roman Catholic Church

ROB DARGUE
CARPENTRY & BUILDING Ltd. 

Husbands Bosworth

All ASPECTS OF CARPENTRY & BUILDING WORK
EXTENSIONS & ALTERATIONS 

KITCHENS, BATHROOMS & TILING
Friendly, reliable service

For a free quotation call Rob
01858 880803 or 07834 872205

www.robdarguecarpentry.co.uk

From The Rectory
I don’t think it can have escaped anyone’s notice that this year marks the centenary of the 
start of World War I. Already here in the village there has been a tree planted during the 
Bosworth Festival to mark the first year of the war, and during our Remembrance Sunday 
service we will be thinking further about the sacrifice made by so many people in active 
service during that time. 
If there had been television at the time of that war, no doubt we would have been horrified 
to see pictures beamed into our living rooms of the scenes of battle, of the conditions in 
the trenches and the carnage, just as we are with shots of carnage in Syria or Iraq today. 
With no TV coverage back then we just have written memories to speak of the horrors and 
the heroism that took place. 
The Bible Society have published a book ‘Hear My Cry’ which gives psalms, poetry and 
stories significant to that time and many of the anecdotes told there are very poignant - like 
Thomas Winter, too old to fight who set up the YMCA to support soldiers in the front line; 
Walter Culliford who found his faith in God grew deeper through those years and came 
through without a scratch; Elvas Jenkins, whose bible took a bullet meant to kill him and 
saved his life one day, only for him to be shot and killed the next day; or there is the W.B. 
Yeats poem about an Irish airman reflecting on how the people he loved were far removed 
and unaffected by the war he was fighting in. At the front of the book there is a prayer 
which I offer for your use:
Almighty God, our heavenly Father, we remember with thanksgiving those who made the 
supreme sacrifice for us in time of war. We pray that the offering of their lives may not have 
been in vain. By your grace enable us this day to dedicate ourselves anew to the cause of 
justice, freedom and peace; and give us the wisdom and strength to build a better world, 
for the honour and glory of your name; through Jesus Christ our Lord. Amen.	 Liz

CHRISTMAS FESTIVAL
With this issue of your Bugle you should 
find an entry form for All Saints Christmas 
Festival, which takes place over the weekend 
of Saturday, November 29th and Sunday 
30th. Entries of decorated trees or festive 
displays are invited from families, activity 
and interest groups, local businesses and 
individuals. Entries based on the Calypso 
Carol are especially welcome this year. 
(There is a reminder of the Carol on your 
entry forms!) 
The Festival will be open to the public each 
day from 10.00am to 5.00pm and festive 
refreshments will be served throughout the 
weekend. There will also be competitions, 
including favourite displays. The event will 
conclude with a special Advent Service at 
5.00pm on the Sunday. 
Admission on the door is £2.50; under 14s 
free.   



Sat. December 13th 		  Village Hall & FOBS Las Vegas Casino Night
Fri. December 19th 		  School closes
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DIARY DATES for NOVEMBER

FORTHCOMING EVENTS

MOBILE LIBRARY
ALTERNATE TUESDAYS (See DIARY DATES above) 
STOPS & TIMES 
School, Welford Road: 	 1.30pm - 2.45pm
Berridges Lane: 		  2.50pm - 3.30pm
Church Street: 		  3.35pm - 4.00pm

Come back to your mobile library!
Not only lending books! Now hiring CDs & DVDs 

Local tourist information and free mobile internet access
*******  You can now renew on-line or by phone *******

FOR SALE 
Child’s toy cooker/sink unit. Approx. 45” wide x 16” deep x20” 
high. £5. Tel: 880225  
OFFERS Office desk, light oak finish, 3 drawer pedestal 48” 
wide x 32” deep. Vgc. Offers in aid of Historical Society funds 
to Melvyn on 880281.

LOCAL PLANNING APPLICATIONS
The following applications have been submitted to Harborough District Council:
14/01333/CLU [R K Civil Engineers Ltd] Certificate of Lawful Development for proposed MOT Testing Station (B2), Old Barn Farm, 
Welford Road
14/01350/TCA [Mrs Christine Beswick] Works to trees - crown reduce holly and conifer, Hillcrest Cottage, Hillcrest Lane
14/01361/TCA [Mr Charles Lister] Fell one eucalyptus tree, 20 Honeypot Lane
14/01362/TCA [Mrs Penny Arscott], Fell one silver birch, 11 School Lane
Recently determined applications: 
14/01084/OUT [Mr & Mrs D Glithro] Erect dwelling with ancillary bed and breakfast accommodation, The Old Bowling Green, 
Kilworth Road Refused
14/01129/TCA [Mr Tom Bale] Reduce by one third 8 Apple trees, remove lower limb of one ash tree and felling of one sycamore tree, 
The Rectory, Honeypot Lane Approved 
14/01150/TCA [Mr Andrew Chapman] Fell one tree, 24 Berridges Lane Approved
14/01193/TCA [Mr A Kimsella] Fell two trees, Memphis, Mowsley Road Approved
Current applications may be inspected during normal working hours at the Council Offices, The Symington Building, Adam & Eve 
Street, Market Harborough. Comments concerning planning applications should be addressed to the Development Control Manager. 
Planning applications and other aspects of local government can now be viewed on-line at www.harboroughonline.co.uk

COMPLETE CAR CARE
Accident repair specialist

Bodywork, dent, scratch and stone-chip repair
Servicing, alloy refurbishment, welding

MoT repair
Valeting, full body polish

Parking sensors, tyres & exhausts, etc. fitted
Call Ben on 01858 880404

Based at Unit 2, Pebble Hall Farm
between Husbands Bosworth and Theddingworth

Saturday 1st & Sunday 2nd 		 Welford Water Colourists Exhibition & Sale of Works, 10.00am - 4.00pm Welford Village Hall
Tuesday 4th 			   Parish Council meeting, Committee Room, Village Hall 7.45pm 
Wednesday 5th 			   Historical Society - The Restoration of Nevill Holt Hall, by Rosalind Willatts, 7.30pm CH
Tuesday 11th 			   Village Hall Committee meeting, 7.45pm Village Hall 
Thursday 13th 			   Sulby Open Gardens, 1.00pm - 4.00pm, Sulby
Friday 14th 			   Causeway Coffee Morning, 10.00am - 11.30am Church Hall
Saturday 15th 			   Millennium Wood work party, 9.30am - 12.00noon
Saturday 15th  			   Pottery Painting for Children, 2.00pm - 4.00pm Village Hall 
Sunday 16th 			   Craft Fair, 10.30am - 4.00pm Village Hall
Wednesday 26th 			   Village Lunch, meet 12.30pm Kilworth Springs
Saturday 29th & Sunday 30th	 All Saints Christmas Festival, 10.00am - 5.00pm

BUGLE..............................................FREE ADS. 
Phone Sylvia on 880902 or email: sylvia1_p@hotmail.co.uk 


